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Discovery Bay Corvette Club Executive Board 2021 

Officers 

 

President  Ed O’Brien  925-634-2634 h2oskied@sbcglobal.net  

Vice President Dave Peck                 925-513-7532 thedeltaflyer@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer  Brian Enbom 925-516-7712 benbom47@gmail.com 

Secretary  Neva Burdick           925-640-8420 neva.burdick@sbcglobal.net 

Events  Shari Peck  925-784-0120 shari.peck@att.net 

Publications  Laura Hardt  925-234-8430         corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 

WSCC Rep.  Bill Burdick  925-876-8420  bill_burdick@sbcglobal.net 

Public Relations Diana Cernera 925-240-5971 dicernera@att.net    

Quartermaster Nancy O’Brien 925-634-2634 nancy.smith.obrien@gmail.com  

Member-at-Large  

Webmaster   Ralph Cernera 925-240-5971 rcernera@att.net 

 

Appointed Positions 

 

Sunshine Person Connie Miller 408-340-3166  conniem1943@yahoo.com 

NCM Ambassador Dave Gatt  925- 513-1605 dgatt@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

 

Meeting Schedule:  First Thursday of each month, 

except when otherwise noted. 

Location:             Discovery Bay Yacht Club 

Board Meeting: 6:30 PM 

General Meeting:   Meeting 7:30 PM 

All members are urged to attend the meetings and guests are always welcome! 

Mailing address:  PO Box 1158, Discovery Bay, CA 94505-1158 

www.discoverybaycorvettelub.com 

Next Meeting:                             

September 2, 2021 
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Presidents Message for July 2021 
 
Hi DBCC members, 
 
Hi All! Another, regular meeting is on the calendar for this Thursday, September 2nd in the Bilge Room at 
DBYC. Plan to attend that evening and bring a Corvette friend if you can! The Board of Director meeting will 
begin at 6:30pm followed by the general meeting at 7:30pm. See you there!! 
 
First, I’d like to thank all of you who attended Tony Silva’s Celebration of Life this past Saturday. It was a 
beautiful memorial to a great guy and founding member of our club. I am confident we supported Betty and 
her family, assisted in event setup and glad we had over 17 Corvettes in our special area. 
 
Events! Wow! We had a very good turnout for Cars and Coffee on the 21st, followed by a fun run to Griff’s 
BBQ in Copperopolis. Some of us even got to go wine tasting on the way back home! Thanks to Dave and 
Shari for setting this up! 
 
Stay tuned for more info on our trip to Castle Air Force Base. I hear Bill Montgomery has been successful in 
setting this run up. And, be sure to contact Shari Peck with any, (and I mean ANY!), future run ideas, and 
speaking of coming attractions, ….our next inaugural run/dinner is in still in the planning stages and we’d like 
to hear from you! So contact Shari to assist with this important task. We have a number of options to consider! 
 
Elections: We’re actively looking for persons to fill our Board of Director positions for the next two year     
period. BE SURE TO LET ANY BOARD MEMBER KNOW OF YOUR INTEREST IN RUNNING!! Also, 
we’ll be having discussion and subsequent voting on a ByLaw change that will hopefully make new member 
club attire more flexible. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you soon in person, in the meantime stay safe and well.  
 
Hoping you fill ‘er up with premium and enjoy the summer evening weather without smoke from the recent 
fires!!--ed 
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DBCC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES / ORDER OF BUSINESS    8-5-21 

 

Call to Order – Time7:37pm by President Ed O’Brien 

21 Members present. 

 

President’s Report (Ed O’Brien):  Welcome to Discovery Bay Corvette Club.  So Good to see everyone. 

Announced the Mystery Run Winners:  Jerry & Laura Hardt & Ralph & Diana Cernera Tied for First Place 

Vice President’s Report (Dave Peck): No News 

Secretary’s Report (Neva Burdick): Please Sign In. Motion by Roy Brett & Seconded by Debbie Gatt to        

Approve the Meeting Minutes for the May Meeting 

Treasurer’s Report (Brian Enbom):   Bank Balance was reported and the Federal Tax 990 Card was filed. 

WSCC Report (Bill Burdick):  Not Present/No Report 

Webmaster Report (Ralph Cernera): Website was updated. Check the Website for the latest Roster. If any 

corrections need to be made, please contact me. 

Publication’s Report (Laura Hardt): Please send pictures, New Member Articles and Pictures, and 

Vacation Pictures and Articles 

Quarter Master Report (Nancy O’Brien): Catalog Items~ The Murphy’s Order is in. 

Board Member at Large (Mark Zupan): Moved to Idaho  

Events (Shari Peck): Nancy called about Hilmar Cheese, No Saturday available.   

· Griffs Run 8/21/2021 after Cars N Coffee See Flyer on the Website 

· Tony Silva’s Celebration of Life August 28, 2021 1pm - 5pm 

· Bill Montgomery is planning a run 10/2/2021 or 10/9/2021 to Castle Air Museum in Atwater, CA 

· Boat House Restaurant & Bocce Ball Run 10/16/2021Cost is $25.00 

· Christmas Brunch will be at Sweeney’s 12/12/2021 

Public Relations Report (Diana Cernera): Not Present/No Report 

Sunshine Report (Connie Miller): Not Present/ No Report 

NCM Ambassador Report (Dave Gatt): See Motor Trend Article in the DiscoVette Newsletter 

Old Business: None 

New Business: See new Bylaw change in email. Looking for Club Officers for 2022/2023.  Nominations will 

take place at the next meeting in September. 

Raffle Winner: Brian Enbom 

Motion to close: Karen Murphy 2nd. Tim Denham 

 

Meeting adjourned by President O’Brien @ 8:26 P.M. 
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At Abel Chevrolet Buick Co., their entire team works together to provide you with the ultimate shopping     
experience. They are there to exceed your expectations, deliver the best service possible, and make your car 
shopping fun again. Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. is your trusted Chevrolet and Buick dealership in Rio Vista, CA 
and the reason why loyal customers keep coming back. From the time you enter their showroom, you can 
expect to be treated like family, each and every visit.  They are dedicated to providing exceptional customer 
service and being an integral part of the community.  

Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. 
www.abelgm.com 
280 N Front Street              
Rio Vista CA 94571 US  
Sales: (707)507-5052 
Service: (707) 507-5061 

Founded in 1935, Abel Chevrolet-Buick has been 
providing excellent customer satisfaction to Rio Vista 
and all of Northern California for over 80+ years! 
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8/28/21 
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Cars and Coffee! 

Brentwood Car Show 
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2023 Corvette Z06 Reveal Date!  

Earlier this summer, it was announced that the 

2023 Corvette Z06 would be revealed this fall, and 

now we have a date! The 2023 Chevrolet Corvette 

Z06 is set to be revealed on October 26, 2021.  

 

The mid-engine Chevrolet Corvette C8.R made its 24 Hours of Le Mans debut! 
 
 Corvette Racing finished on the class podium with Anto-
nio Garcia, Jordan Taylor, and Nicky Catsburg winning sec-
ond place in the No. 63 Mobil 1/SiriusXM Corvette C8.R. 
Although the debut of the mid-engine racing Corvette 
came a year late, the wait was well worth it! Jim Camp-
bell, Chevrolet U.S. Vice President, Performance and Mo-
torsports, shared that this second-place achievement is a 
“testament to the hard work and determination of our 
Corvette production and racing teams.”   Corvette Racing 
driver, Jordan Taylor, shared that we should be proud to 
come home second against some of the cars that have 
been running at Le Mans for the past few years.   
  
Corvette Racing returns to action in the IMSA WeatherTech SportsCar Championship on           Sept. 10-12 at 
WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca in Monterey, California.  
 
 
 
 
 
NCM Wins 2021 Tripadvisor Travelers’ Choice Award  
 
The National Corvette Museum would like to announce that it has been 
recognized as a 2021 Travelers’ Choice award winner. This achievement 
celebrates businesses that consistently deliver fantastic experiences to 
travelers around the globe, having earned great traveler reviews on 
TripAdvisor over the last 12 months. Thank you to all of those who made 
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Having Fun at             

Hannah Nicole            

Styx Concert! 

Shari Peck’s   

Birthday Weekend 

at Van Ruiten     

Winery in Lodi    

seeing      

Big Booty 

Bob! 

Laura Hardt in St. Louis Missouri  
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Don Ramos  8/5    Danica Harris 8/11    Wesley Cernera  8/12              

Marilyn Allen 8/16   Ralph Cernera  8/18   Arnold Plonczak 8/25           

Susan Anderson 8/26 

Hi everyone! 
 
Tony’s Celebration of Life was very beautiful.  It was very well 
attended which showed just how much we all loved and    
continue to love him.  He is truly missed.     
 
I was unable to attend the run to Griff’s BBQ in Copperopolis 
as I was in St. Louis.  Unfortunately, I did not receive any     
pictures of the event.  If anyone took pictures, please send 
them to me so I can include them in the next Newsletter. 
 
The gas prices in St. Louis were significantly lower than California gas prices.   I just 
had to take a picture to share with all of you.  I hope our gas prices come down 
soon. 
 
 
Hope to see you soon! 
Laura Hardt 
Corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 

Al Sauvadon  10/2    Vince Gomes  10/3     Neva Burdick 10/12     

Joe Pimentel  10/19    Paula Sauvadon 10/21   Lee Brant 10/28       

Diana Cernera  10/29 

Jack Parker 9/2    Carol A. Helfrick 9/12     Gordon Wilson  9/24      

Karen Krowl Denham 9/25    Bill Burdick 9/25   Jerry Cellilo   9/29 
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